NOTICE OF INTENT TO APPEAR

(Name of Participant or Party)

plans to

participate in the water right hearing regarding Garberville SD Change Petition

Hearing

Scheduled to begin on June 8, 2021

1) Check only one of the following boxes:
L Option 1: l/we intend to present a policy statement only and, therefore, not to

participate as a party in this hearing.

[J Option 2: I/we intend to participate as a party by presenting any of the following: an
opening statement, direct testimony, cross-examination or rebuttal, and intend to

participate as a party in this hearing.

2) If you selected Option 2 above and intend to provide direct testimony,
complete the witness table below. If not, skip to item 3 below.

Expert Estimated
Witness? Length of Oral
Witness Name Subject of Proposed Testimony Direct
Yes | No Testimony
(minutes)
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(If more space is required, please add additional pages.)

3) Fill in the following information of the participant, party, attorney, or other

representative:

Name (type or print):
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Represented party (if applicable):
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Mailing Address:
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Telephone Number: C7° 3) 223 - L2 LT

E-mail Address: i ook A Lo T

Optional:
O l/we decline electronic service of hearing-related materials.
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Redway Community Services District
P.O. Box 40
Redway, CA 95560

(707) 923-3101

State Water Resources Control Board
Division of Water Rights
Attn. Administrative Hearing Office

P.O. Box 2000

RE: Protest for Petition for Change for Water Right License 3404 (Application 9686) and
Permit 20789 (Application 29981) of Garberville Sanitary District (GSD)

Dear Administrative Hearing Office:

The current Board of Directors as well myself, Cody Cox, the General
Manager/Operations Manager for the Redway Community Services District (RCSD) since
July 2020, continue to support the concerns outlined by previous upper Management in
three separate letters dated August 28", 2019, November 25", 2019, and June 2™, 2020.

While we support the SHCP as a venue for both its current outdoor activities and some
events, we are still worried about potential expansion. The volumetric expansion

impacts to downstream users of the South Fork of the Eel River could be dire, especially
now.

We are already fearing severe drought and a longer even more serious wildfire season. If
the river continues to drop, there could be serious water quality issues, major water
storage concerns, and then ultimately not being able to produce enough water to keep
up with the general demand to our ratepayers.

The SHCP would like to be able to provide drinking water, by installing water fountains,
for visitors to the park. Most people who engage in outdoor activities such as hiking,
biking, etc. are generally accustomed to packing a water bottle with them. | have been
working in the Water and Wastewater Industry for over 18 years, and it is in my
experience, that there could be significant water quality issues with long extended
laterals attached to these low flow water fountains.



Redway Community Services District
P.O. Box 40
Redway, CA 95560

(707) 923-3101

The common practice for any local water agency when trying to maintain a reasonable
chlorine residual which is needed to be able to maintain a safe potable drinking water
for users is to establish a flushing program. Flushing is needed in Distribution systems
that have exceedingly long laterals, or low to no flow situations. This preventative
maintenance would include daily Chlorine monitoring, performed by a California
Certified Water Distribution Operator, followed by the necessary flushing needed to
maintain the Chlorine Residual in the potable water line.

The flushing that may be needed to maintain the Chlorine Residual could be excessive
and could add to conservation measures.

Regards,

Cody Cox

General Manager



